











Department of Fish and Wildlife to enf_.ce. If it wer 2anforced when they pull up to land,
it might curtail it a bit. No one has heard of any discussion about enforcement at this
point.

Port of Waterman

Commissioner Reynolds explained that Commissioner Jack McCarn has officially retired
from the Port. Although he is doing well since the setback of the stroke, he felt it was time
to retire. In Commissioner McCarn style he found his replacement prior to leaving.
Commissioner Brett Guthrie introduced himself and explained that he has known
Commissioner McCarn since he was abo''t seven years old when his grandparents
bought the house next door to the McCarns. Comn ~ sioner Guthrie referred to himself as
a “volunteer-aholic” as he is involved with many org.. lizations including Cub Scouts,
Peninsula Bird Hunters Association, etc. He knows at Commissioner McCarn was very
passionate about the Port and filling his shoes willr  be an easy task, if even possible,
but Commissioner Guthrie is excited to learn what being a Port commissioner is all about
and helping to better his community. Commissione eynolds said that it's rather ironic
that he is the “veteran” Commissioner on the Board, yet he has only served in the position
for a little over a year. He added that he is really glad tha he other two Commissioners
are very tech savvy and have even been talking about creating a Port website.

Port of llilahee

Commissioner Ano expiainea that good things are happening for the Port of lllahee. The
Port now owns the old lllahee Store property via the sheriff sale. The finalization of the
sheriff sale is still in the works as the Port is awaiting the final approval from the courts.
The property has contamination from underground ¢~s tanks. The Port applied for
Pollution Liability Insurance Agency (PLIA) funding v clean up the contamination and
ranked number sixteen on PLIA’s 2016-2017 Award Vear Project Summary list,
contingent on the purchase of the store. Once the imal approval is received PLIA will be
notified in hopes that the cleanup can begin soon thereafter. Commissioner Aho said that
the Port of lllahee is a small Port with less than $100,000 in annual tax revenue. In order
to have a significant project the Port is basically at the mercy of the Recreation
Conservation Office (RCO). Recipients of grants are required to pay a percentage of
matching funds and when you are a small Port with limited funds that’s a problem.
Thankfully, the RCO allows Ports to apply for more than one grant with the funds from the
second grant to be used as the matching funds. They want the recipients to have a little
skin in the game, so at the very least a Port would be required to pay ten percent of a
project. The Port of lllahee has recently hired John Piccone of Southwest Engineering
and Associates as their grant writer. Mr. Piccone and his staff are currently updating the
Ports comprehensive plan, his' sically the first step in preparing to apply for RCO
funding. The Port has scheduled a Special Meeting on November 20t to provide the
public with the comp plan update and open the meeting up for discussion. Commissioner
Aho said that he and the other two Commissioners ~-2 hoping to do big things for the Port
of lllahee and the community as a whole.
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